MEDIA STATEMENT   
 
COMMITTEE RECEIVES INPUT FROM HOME AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT ON ISSUES RAISED DURING PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
Parliament, Friday, 29 April 2022 – The Portfolio Committee on Home Affairs today received input from the Department of Home Affairs on the issues raised by members of the public during the public participation process on the Electoral Amendment Bill. This forms part of the thorough consultative process the committee undertook to ensure that the Bill is inclusive and representative of the will and aspirations of South Africans.
 
The committee emphasised that the input received from individuals, organisations and the department will be considered in due course and the committee will then deliberate and make a determination on the Bill. “We must be clear that we remain currently in a process of consultation to ensure that we are privy to all the necessary information to ensure that, when a decision is eventually made, it is an informed decision. The committee also ascribes the same equal value to all inputs made so far,” said Mr Mosa Chabane, the Chairperson of the committee.
 
The committee once again thanked all South Africans, political parties and civil society for responding and participating in the process of written and oral submissions across the country and believes that their contributions will strengthen our democracy.
 
The committee noted that Parliament has submitted papers to the Constitutional Court to request an extension of the deadline to remedy the defect in the Electoral Act 73 of 1998, as it had recommended. The committee also scheduled a programme that tentatively envisages the completion of its processes by 24 May 2022. 
 
ISSUED BY THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMUNICATION SERVICES ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON HOME AFFAIRS, MR MOSA CHABANE.
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